
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 - Wrap Up 
The end of term 3 is upon us and what a term it has been for the 
P&C! 

An amazing group of parent volunteers have ensured that the multiple 
fundraising events in term 3 were successful and fun (see below). A 
significant amount of work is put in to each of these events and 
everyone involved should be congratulated for their efforts and 
continuous support for these school events. 

In term 3 the Before and After School care staff and committee have 
been working towards getting approval for changes that will address 
issues many families faced at the end of term 2 with the closing of an 
external OOSH provider. BNPS BASC staff and the P&C Executive 
have completed our end of the application process, and we are 
waiting to hear the outcome of that application. The process has 
taken significantly longer than planned and I wanted to take the 
opportunity to thank parents for being so patient during this time. I 
also I wanted to take the opportunity to thank BASC, Mrs Sheinwald 
and Ms Do Canto for their assistance during the process. 

Please be reminded that there is NO October meeting this year due to 
the school holidays, but we will pick up again on Monday 4th 
November in the staffroom at 7pm. This is our 2nd last meeting of the 
year, with our final meeting and AGM held in December. Meeting 
minutes from previous minutes are available on the P&C groupspaces 
website, which can be accessed using the link on the ‘Stay 
Connected’ section of this newsletter. If you would like more 
information about how to become a member, or how to contribute to 
P&C events, please do not hesitate to approach or contact an 
Executive or committee member. Email addresses can also be found 
in the ‘stay connected’ section. 

On behalf of the P&C we hope you enjoy the break and look forward 
to seeing you all in term 4. 

Hayley  

P&C Executive Committee 2019: 

President- Hayley Green 

Vice President (Fundraising)- Bri Haines 

Vice President (BASC)- Nick Ractivand 

Treasurer- Greg Nottage 

Secretary- Joanne Parsons 

 

 

2019 P&C 
Calendar 
Regular P&C Meetings 

• NO OCTOBER MEETING 
(long weekend) 

• Monday 4th of November 7pm 
• Monday 2nd of December 

7pm- Meeting followed by 
AGM 

Regular BASC Meetings 

• NO SEPTEMBER MEETING 
(School holidays) 

• Monday 28th October at 6pm 
• Monday 25th November at 

6pm 

Fundraising meetings 
If interested in assisting, 
please contact Bri via 
bnpsfundraising@gmail.com 

   

Stay P&C 
Connected 
BNPS Skoolbag app 

Download from your app store for 
regular School and P&C updates 

Groupspace 

Sign up at 
http://groupspaces.com/BNPSPC 
for regular communication 

P&C Email 

bnpspandc@gmail.com 

P&C fundraising 

bnpsfundraising@gmail.com 

Facebook 

facebook.com/groups/BNPSpandc 

mailto:bnpsfundraising@gmail.com
http://groupspaces.com/BNPSPC
mailto:bnpspandc@gmail.com
mailto:bnpsfundraising@gmail.com
https://facebook.com/groups/BNPSpandc


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Fundraising  
Term 3 was jam-packed with various activities to reach our fundraising target of $50,000 over 2 years to go 

towards upgrades to the Hall audio visual equipment. 

Firstly, thank you to those who helped source and sell around 300 x Zooper Doopers for $1 each at the 

(sunny) BNPS Open Day on 7 August. 

 

Thank you to all who helped setup and run the P&C Father's Day Stall on Tues 27th August. 

Well done to the wonderful parent volunteers who gave up their time to make it happen.  

Diana, Leah, Tammy, Joanne, Kerrie, Sophie, Lenore, Sabean, Liz, Georgina, Hayley, Nicky, Catrina and 

Francesca. 

The P&C raised over $2,000 for the school at this fundraiser. 
 

Thanks to all who helped with our P&C Fathers’ Day Breakfast on Friday 30th August. We appreciated all 

those who came early to cook and give out the delicious bacon and egg rolls for all the Dads to have breakfast 

with their children. 

 
 
We received a generous $500 in gold coin donations from this breakfast and another $200 profit at the 

second Fathers’ Day stall at recess and could not have done it without a fantastic team of committed 

parents - Popi, Hayley, Robert, Suzanne, Mirjana and Rene. 

Last Saturday 21st September we were able to run a fabulous Open Air Cinema screening the movie 

"The Greatest Showman" on our back oval. Thank you to all who attended our Open Air Cinema Night! 

We were very lucky the weather held out and, as hoped, The Greatest Showman went on.  

 

It was an amazing fun-filled night. Big shout out to all the volunteers who made the event possible, our 

community sponsors and the event coordinators Sophie Fotis and Bri Haines. Parents who contributed to 

make this event happen are Firas, Nick, Ben, Leigh, Roel, Tammy, Sophie, Margaret, Yolla, Winnie, 

Joanne, Anita, Catrina, Carmen, Leigh, Greg, Hayley, Jen, Diana, Liz, Popi, Rene, Maggie, Leah and Jen 

Guscott (former BNPS parent who came to lend a hand). We took approx. $4,900 in cash sales on the 

night which is fantastic. The profit result will be announced next term. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had the most impressive prizes given out through our Cinema Raffle. Thankyou Sophie Fotis for the 

time and effort put in to achieve such a great result in donations.  

All winners have been contacted and prizes are available for pick-up from the office. The winners were: 

• Cirque du Soleil tickets: Ayad L 1KH 

• Taronga Zoo tickets: Von Huben E 

• SkyZone family tickets: Jacob A 2V 

• Red Devils Football Academy: Fraser M 

• Glamour Girls Voucher: Madden D 

• Canterbury Olympic Ice Rink: Kim, Zahr Z and Tsanidis J 

• Cafe Neptune’s Voucher: Philpot G 

• Manhattan Super Bowl: Aidan and Renner 

• Putt Planet: Lau C 

• Event Cinema Double Pass: Kolaroski R 

• Laser Siege voucher: Jacob A 2V and Harapas M 

• Big W gift card: Yong W 

• Jurnii voucher: Thatcher J and Dimovska A 

• Flip Out voucher: Martins Z and Harapas M 

• Ice Zoo voucher: Tomarchio S, Fraser L 2K and Lau C 

 

Our raffle donations are greatly appreciated and contributed to the success of our fundraising efforts. 

 
  



We could not have held the event without the support from our sponsors who made our fundraising 
efforts go so much further! Please consider supporting them if you are interested in any of their 
services. 

 

Gold Sponsor:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bronze Sponsors:  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Supporters: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Before and After School Care 

 

Term 3 has been busy for BNPS Before and After School Care staff and management. Firstly, we 

would like to thank former Kingsgrove OOSH families for their patience and understanding, as you 

may know we had submitted an application to increase our capacity to the relevant governing 

bodies, we are almost there! We will send out an update as soon as more info becomes available! 

 

On another note, our return and earn fund raising has been quite successful and raised just over 

$900.00, some of the funds were used to purchase new equipment such as, craft, sand toys, lolly 

m block, and magnets for play. 

Wishing everyone a safe and enjoyable school holidays. 

 

Kind Regards 

Nick Ractivand 

BNPS PNC VP (BASC) 

BNPS BASC Interim Convenor 

bnpsbasccommittee@gmail.com 

  


